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BETHEL WELL PROJECT 
COMPLETED 

Thanks to some generous supporters, as well 
as a grant from the ALLSTATE INSURANCE 
COMPANY, the Bethel Children’s Home has a 
new well and water filtration tank.  After 
finding water at a depth of 180 feet, in order 
to ensure adequate availability of water, the 
well (brick structure in picture below) was dug 
to a depth of 250 feet.  The water filtration 
tank (gray concrete structure in back) holds 
10,000 liters of clean water.  

OUR CHILDREN IN WEST BENGAL 

During this Covid-19 lockdown, there is no 
schooling.  But we have the opportunity to 
have Bible fellowship and prayer every day.  
Due to the lockdown, there is no church 
service either.  Our church members have 
faced lots of problems in their daily living 
because they cannot earn their daily wages.  
Please uphold them in your prayers so that 
God might open the way.  I praise and thank 
God for HFC Board members and all the 
financial supporters.  Because of your great 
sympathy and concern, our orphaned children 
can stay with my family and me in our home.  
We do pray for you.  Please pray for the 
children and my family, that God might keep 
us safe and sound.  

	 	 - Pastor Lalboi Haokip

OUR BOYS IN HAITI ARE SAFE IN THE MIDST OF TURBULENT TIMES 

Christian greetings from Haiti, the warm country of the Caribbean.  It is a 
joy for me to report some little news from the Grace Children’s Home.  By 
the grace of God we are all fine, even as we live with great difficulty in Haiti 
and as well in the whole world.  Since last Fall, our country has been on 
lockdown due to political crisis, but during Christmas there was a little 
peace and the country was reopened again.  However, on March 9th, the 
country was locked down again due to Covid-19.  Everything is closed - 
schools, universities, factories, and airports.  Everyone stays home.  At the 
Grace Children’s Home, we have organized some home schooling with 
local teachers, our children play soccer, we do some Bible clubs, and every 
morning they work in our garden that we made in the back of our building.  
We don’t know when things will get better for us with the Covid-19, but we 

take all kinds of preventive  measures to protect our children.  Thank you for your prayers and 
support.  (Pictured above is Wiskender Jean)   -  Pastor Lesly Bertrand


